
Ann Lake Property Owners’ Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 22. 2020 

I. Call to Order: 10:36 AM 

II. Roll Call of Officers and Board: 
 President  Sven Anderson Present 
 Vice President Kent Taylor  Present 
 Treasurer  Kathy Taylor Present 
 Secretary  Maggie Sowers Present 
 Member at Large Terry Sowers Present 
 Member at Large Julee Parker  Present 
 Member at Large  Sue Sharp  Present 
 Member at Large Dave Maxson Present 
 Member at Large Vacant  
III. Approval of Minutes from last meeting:   These were approved previously.  

This is the first meeting of the year. 

IV. Report of Officers: 
 President:  Sven Anderson reports that his goal for our meetings is to stay 
on track.  He also reports that he found a large quantity of leaves someone had 
blown into the lake recently.  He plans to address this in the Newsletter.  He has no 
other report. 
 Vice President: Kent Taylor has no report. 
 Treasurer: Kathy Taylor prepared a written report which she reviewed.  See 
attached.  We are running on a positive cash flow, including the Lake Management 
Fund.  Our membership is about the same as it was in May 2019.  Three members 
still owe for the Riparian subscription.  Kathy expresses concern about dues 
prepayment.  She mentioned several points and Dave volunteered to help as 
Membership chair. 

The Invasive Species Fund CD will expire May 29.  Dave states that the interest 
rates at First National Bank in Traverse City is offering 1.15% interest on a 12 
month CD.  He suggests we get rates from one other bank for comparison 
purposes.  He has not checked credit unions. There was a brief discussion about 
what to do with the interest earned on the CD. There is no possibility we will need 
the funds from that CD within the next year. 



Motion from Dave. Kathy and Dave are authorized to purchase a CD at First 
National Bank as authorized signers. Terry seconded.  Vote unanimous in 
favor.   
  
In the past we said we would form a 501c3 for the Lake Preservation Fund.  This is 
desirable for two reasons.  1. It allows donations to the cause and NOT the ALPOA 
organization.  2. Should we ever want to apply for a grant it will be required that 
we form a 501c3.  This has not yet been done.  

Dave moves that the Articles of Incorporation and Board of Directors for the 
501c3 be adopted from those of ALPOA. Terry seconded the motion.  Passed 
unanimously.  Terry moves that the Signatures on the 501c3 account are the 
same as those on the ALPOA accounts Maggie seconded the motion. Passed 
unanimously. 

There is not enough money in the Lake Preservation Fund to pay the entire PLM 
bill in 2020.  Dave moves that $625 be donated from ALPOA to the Lake 
Preservation Fund.  Terry seconded.  Passed unanimously. 
 Secretary: Maggie has no report. 

V. Report of Standing Committees: 
  
 Communications: 
  Nominating and Membership:  Last winter Bethany Onthank told 
Dave she would be willing to serve on the board, and she volunteered her husband 
Mike Onthank as well.  It is noted the President has the authority to appoint a 
board member if a majority of board members concur.  Decided we will invite both 
Mike and Bethany and let them decide which of them wishes to serve.  Kathy notes 
that Bethany is already serving on the Invasive Species Committee. 

Dave moved: We will extend an invitation to Mike and Bethany Onthank to be 
nominated to fill the vacancy on the board. Maggie seconded the motion. All 
in favor unanimous.   

  Events: Maggie Sowers reports the two events planned this year are 
the Annual Meeting and the Unofficial Boat Parade.  All other events have been 
cancelled for lack of participation.   



Kathy states the bylaws require an annual meeting and that we are due to hold 
elections.  Due to COVID-19, there is a State of Michigan mandate forbidding 
gatherings of more than 10 persons. We do not know when this will be lifted. Most 
ALPOA members are  elderly and in a COVID-19 high risk group.  After some 
discussion regarding the vulnerability of our membership and the uncertainty of 
state laws: 
  
Terry moved: Based on the 2020 COVID 19 State of Michigan restrictions, and 
in the best interest of our senior membership, the ALPOA Board has proposed 
we cancel the annual meeting. All board members have volunteered to extend 
their terms for one additional year and thus eliminating the need for elections 
this year.  Seconded by Dave Maxson. Approved unanimously.   Members will 
be notified via email and in the summer newsletter and on our website. 
 The Boat Parade is not an ALPOA sponsored event, however the boat 
bearing the ALPOA banner typically leads the parade. 
 Newsletter:  It is required that the membership be notified of the annual 
meeting at least 30 days prior.  Kathy states the cost of printing the newsletter was 
about $300 last year.  Kent is concerned we may have a slight financial shortage 
this year and wants to explore ways to cut costs. We discussed possibly 
abbreviating the newsletter.  Dave notes the newsletter is our only communication 
with the membership. 

Sue reports the Newsletter is typically the same format each time, starting with the 
Presidents letter and following with Officer and Committee reports.  There was 
discussion about the content of the upcoming newsletter.  The deadline will be May 
22, 2020. 

 Environmental: 
  Invasive Species:  Kent prepared a written report which he read 
aloud.  See attached. 
  Water Quality: Dave prepared a printed report.  See attached.  There 
is no change in our trending.  The Cooperative Lakes Monitoring Program is not 
funded this year, so we cannot turn in any samples this year.  We were able to 
check for phosphorus at the water lab in Lake Ann. The results are reported in 
different quantifiers than the CLMP.  We do not have access to a dissolved oxygen 
meter, so that will not be measured.  He did measure clarity.  Over all there was 
little change for all values. He notes there is a static trend in all of the 
measurements. For 2020 Dave will do a water quality test only.  Kathy will amend 
the budget accordingly. 



VI. Old Business:  Dave moves that the Greenbelt of the Year Award be 
awarded to the family we judged to be second in 2019. Seconded by Sue. 
Passed unanimously.  This will be announced in the Summer Newsletter in the 
absence of the Annual Meeting. 

VII. New Business:  Dave proposes that he write a letter to all previous 
members who have not yet rejoined in 2020.  He will also send another letter 
to new residents who have not yet been approached about joining ALPOA. 
Kathy will get an update on new residents for our data base.  

VIII. Meeting Adjourned: 12:11 PM  At this time there is no meeting 
scheduled for June.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Maggie Sowers 
















